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Final Call for the A.P.P.L.E. Institute 
 
Would you like to work with your PAC parent leaders to enhance your collaboration, improve 
outreach, and develop a mutually beneficial action plan?   
 
The Federation for Children with Special Needs invites administrators of special education to 
form a team with 4-5 parents and join us for our Advancing Parent-Professional Leadership 
in Education (A.P.P.L.E.) Institute.  
 
This year’s institute will be held May 12-14 in Dedham.  Space is limited!  To register, please 
contact Institute Coordinator Marilyn Gutierrez ASAP at 617-236-7210, ext. 351 or 
marilyng@fcsn.org.  Confirmed participating districts include Winchester, Northborough-
Southborough, and Southbridge.  For more information, please see the A.P.P.L.E. Institute 
website, http://fcsn.org/appleleaders/recruitment.php. 
 
 
 


